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Date: 19th January 2018

Dear Sir
Re:
APPLICATION LW/17/0940

The construction and use of an aggregate processing and bagging plants and concrete batching and block-making plants and associated buildings at East Quay Newhaven East Sussex


South Heighton Parish Council was not consulted on the above application, but due to the scale of the operation and its potential impacts on residents living in the parish it was considered at the Parish Council meeting on 21st November 2017.  The various aspects of the proposed development and its impact on the environment and amenities of local residents using adjacent recreational areas and particularly on the road network and A26 which runs through the parish were discussed and it was resolved to object to the application on behalf of residents.  Councillors also noted that there was a presentation on the proposals to be made on the 28th November 2017.  The majority of Council Members attended this presentation, but their concerns were not allayed and the objection to the application was further ratified at the Council’s meeting on 16th January 2018, when I was authorised, as Chairman, to make the formal representations in respect of the application on behalf of the Parish Council.

The Parish Council wish to make a strong objection to the above application on the following grounds:
Whilst the Council appreciates that the proposed development proposes to make use of a waterside location to receive sea won aggregates for part of its proposed operation and utilise, to a limited extent, the existing rail access for some transport aspects, the Council believes this is a totally inappropriate location.  This is a significant site overlooked by residential properties to the west and accessed by a “cul-de-sac” road through an area on the eastern side of the river made up of a mix of business and residential properties which have been and are planned to increase significantly.  It is a prime and prominent location on the mouth of the river Ouse and coast, being on the periphery of the port area with an open aspect east along the coastal strip and beach to Seaford.  The Council was not convinced that other more appropriate site options had not been pursued.
In addition the Council is concerned that with the scale and massing of the buildings there is no attempt to mitigate this impact.  On a site within an industrial area this may be tolerated, although it should always be sought that new development should attempt to enhance the visual environment, but substantial sections of the proposed development are on the periphery of the industrial area and mitigation of the plants visual impact on such an exposed and prominent site adjacent to recreational areas with significant levels of visitors, which are actively being encouraged to increase, is paramount.  Whilst it is appreciated that in such coastal locations this may be difficult, no provision is made and the consequential impact on the beach scene, Tidemills and adjacent nature reserve, all within the national park, is substantial and totally inappropriate.
The Council has noted that in many recent cases development in the area has been proposed with no integral landscaping, with substantial proposals relying on landscape features outside of the site and beyond the developers control to mitigate their impact, in order for them to maximise the useable “profitable” work/operational space.  As with this case, the Council would ask that proposals without adequate measures within the developer’s control are dismissed.
There also appears to be no indication as to the potential impact of the use of this area in respect of the long term plans for the port to utilise improved deep water berthing to enable the continued use of the port as a primary ferry link to France, vital to the local areas economy and potential growth.  Neither would the proposed complex serve as appropriate landmark buildings for those arriving at the “gateway” to the South East of England and South Downs National Park.

Whilst it is appreciated that additional jobs will be offered the ratio of jobs to the area to be developed is very low and would not complement the various economic initiatives trying to boost the local economy.

Although utilising the available railway in later stages to reduce the use of the local road network, this proposed operation is to the south of the road/rail crossing and additional rail use of this nature would cause significant further disruption to the already over stretched road network which is frequently overwhelmed during the crossings closure.

The proposed level of 148 additional lorry movements per day may not in themselves be considered excessive, but they would pass along the A26 through the parish and these would come on top of the already accumulative effect of other operations in the area.  With substantial additional development already planned and committed for the area it is difficult to see how they would have anything but a catastrophic impact on the local road infrastructure.  Whilst much is made of the use of the future port access road by later phases of the proposed development, this will not alleviate the situation as it will simply serve to speed up traffics’ arrival to the existing congestion points on the already overloaded road network, for which there are no planned improvements.
Such operations are also notorious for their air and dust pollution, as well as noise, and whilst assurances are made about mitigation measures this extremely prominent position will inevitably be exposed to significant wind, the primary direction of which will carry these factors towards the residential areas of South Heighton and Denton to the north east.  Past experience of the Council has shown that, although mitigation measures have been incorporated in many proposals and operations, the monitoring and enforcement of these has not resulted in alleviating the problems caused by similar developments.

In any event the levels of particular air born pollution in Newhaven are already in excess of the European maximums and with additional HGV movements still being required, even with the use of the railway for some transport aspects, these levels can only be further exacerbated.
In conclusion this development would have a signifiant detrimental impact on the amenities, health, wellbeing and quality of life of our local residents for all the reasons referred to above and the Parish Council believes this application should be refused.

Yours faithfully

Cllr. Chris Bradshaw

Chairman South Heighton Parish Council
Page 1 of 2

